
  

nally from the Mediterranean 

Region brought to Australia as 

an ornamental and first record-

ed in South Australia in 1841 

(DEH 2014). 

White weeping broom has 

become naturalised around and 

to the east of Adelaide, on the 

Yorke Peninsula and Eyre Pen-

insula, and is possibly the most 

drought tolerant of all the 

exotic brooms in Australia, 

making it a particular threat in 

dry regions and during drought 

years.  It grows to 3 metres in 

height and six metres width, 

and reproduces from seed that 

can remain dormant in the soil 

for many years.  It is also poi-

sonous and unpalatable to 

stock (DEH 2014). 

The ALOC team used chain-

saws to cut back the canopy 

(which was placed in large 

piles) before cutting the multi-
ple stems as close as possible 

to ground level and swabbing 

with herbicide.  So far, the 

team has pushed back the front 

of broom from the roadside 

into the reserve but will need 

plenty of follow-up in years to 

come to remove new plants 

that will germinate from exist-

ing seed in the soil, and to 

continue pushing it back to-

ward Milendella Creek on the 

eastern boundary. 

The ALOC program is a natu-

ral resources management 

training and employment pro-

gram for Aboriginal community 

members.  The Murray Bridge 

Continued page 3ééé..   

Murray Bridge ALOC at Milendella by Phil McNamara 

Feral Catsñthe problem is real 

 From Snake Catchers Victoria  

Australia Facebook Page and  

shared by Ian Kitchen  (Batty 

person) on Field Naturalists of 

Victoria Facebook Page  

Another image of the carnage 

from 33 feral cats just dissect-

ed in the Australian desert. If 

you look closely enough you 

might see the remains of 59 

reptiles (including 2 Varanus 

tristis), 32 birds (including 

budgies, little woodswallows 

and kestrel) and 17 native 

mammals (including a long-

eared bat and 4 pseudantechi-

nus - marsupial carnivores that 

live in caves)é... it demon-

strates the impacts that feral 

cats can have, despite them 

rarely being seen out in the 

b u s h . 
Thankyou John Read The Prag-

matic Ecologist. 
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In September this year, the 

Murray Bridge Aboriginal 

Learning on Country (ALOC) 

team spent several days at 

Milendella (near Palmer) re-

moving white weeping broom 

(Retama raetam), a plant on the 

National Alert List For Envi-

ronmental Weeds with the 

potential to become a signifi-

cant threat to biodiversity. 

The Milendella Reserve is a 3.6 

hectare Mid-Murray Council 

property on the Milendella 

Road north-east of Palmer.   

Despite a scattering of local 

native plants, including some 

beautiful old Eucalyptus porosa 

and E. odorata, the reserve is 

heavily dominated by white 

weeping broom, a shrub origi-

)ÎÉÔÉÁÌ ÍÅÅÔÉÎÇ 

2ÏÁÄÓÉÄÅ ÂÅÆÏÒÅ  

2ÏÁÄÓÉÄÅ ÁÆÔÅÒ 

3ÔÏÍÁÃÈ ÃÏÎÔÅÎÔÓ 
3×ÅÅÎÅÙȭÓ ÓÃÒÅÅÎ 



Sweeney's Lagoon is a small 

wetland just south of Lock 1 

at Blanchetown that is only 

partially connected to the 

River Murray. When wet, the 

shallow warm water provides 

ideal spawning conditions for 

the introduced common carp 

(Cyprinus carpio).  

The recent addition of carp 

screens to the wetland inlet 

structure is now enabling Mid 

Murray Local Action Planning 

and Natural Resources SA 

Murray Darling Basin staff to 

strategically open and close 

the carp screens throughout 

the year, preventing large fish 

capable of spawning, from 

entering the wetland. Stopping 

fish from entering the wetland 

prevents them from disturbing 

the sediments and uprooting 

soft-rooted aquatic plants 

through their destructive 

feeding behaviour.  

This feeding behaviour, called 

'mumbling', is used to dislodge 

clay and organic matter to 

unearth the tiny invertebrates 

that constitutes their diet.  

The use of carp screens as the 

wetland has filled has resulted 

in a carp-free environment 

and a dramatic reduction in 

Continued on page 4é      

Sweeney's Lagoon - Carp-free and crystal clear by Kate Mason 

fies that SA Power Networks 

must carry out trimming and 

clearing of vegetation around 

power lines and states the 

required clearance distances.  

SA Power Networks notifies 

local councils when tree trim-

ming is to occur on public 

property in their area.  

If trimming is to take place 

around power lines in a given 

area, SA Power Networks will 

provide the owner/occupier 

with 30 days written notice 

Why do we need to trim 

trees?  Trees must be kept 

clear of overhead power lines 

to ensure the safety and relia-

bility of electricity supply.  

Tree trimming around power 
lines is carried out to minimise 

the risks of: electric shock; 

power interruptions and dam-

age to power lines; and bush-

fires in high-risk areas.  

 What are the legal require-

ments?  

The Electricity Act 1996 speci-

Page 2 Working Together  

(except when emergency trim-

ming is required). The owner/

occupier then has 21 days to 

object in writing to the Tech-

nical Regulator. Owners/

occupiers are responsible for 
the clearance of all vegetation 

on their property around their 

private supply lines, including 

vegetation overhanging from a 

neighbouring property. SA Pow-

er Networks is responsible for 

naturally occurring, non-

nurtured vegetation around 

private supply lines. 

Tree trimming continued                        Upcoming AGM  

There has been some contro-

versy around what appears an 

over zealous attitude to tree 

clearing, especially in the mal-

leeé..all one can say on the 

ƳŀǧŜǊΣ ƛǎ ǘƻ ƛƴŦƻǊƳ ǘƘƻǎŜ who 

make the policies, it needs to 

be considered  that as a rule-

of-thumb, with the Mallee 

tree, every 25mm diameter is 

approxõ ten years growth. So 

some thought must be given 

to relaxing the rule for cutting 

re-growth to take in such 

slow growing considerations. 

The risk of fire in some of 

these areas is so low, many 

road reserves are adjacent to 

cropped land, not remnant 

vegetation. 

Where:  
Swan Reach Town Hall 

When: 13th November 

Time 10amñ 2pm free 

lunch provided 
Guest Speaker  

Mike Thompson on River    

Murray Turtles, including site 

visit to look for signs of     

turtles nesting 

RSVP by the 6/11/14 to assist 

with catering Aimee 0427 590 344 

Tree trimming around power lines by Joe Carli ô..minimise... 

power 

interruptions ...

damage to 

power lines; 

and bushfires in 

high-risk 

areas..õ 

 

ô...with the 

Mallee tree, 

every 25mm 

diameter is 

approxõ ten 

years growthõ 

-ÁÌÌÅÅ ÈÁÃËÅÄ ÔÏ ΧÍ 

3×ÅÅÎÅÙȭÓ -ÁÒ ΨΦΧΪ 

3×ÅÅÎÅÙȭÓ !ÕÇ ΨΦΧΪ 

ô...provide food 

for birds and 

shelter for 

threatened 

species such as 

the nationally 

threatened 

Southern bell 

frog (Litoria 

raniformis) ..õ 


